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August 23, 2010 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for August 23, 2010 will include the 
following item for your consideration: 
 
Spirit Valley Business Park II SDCP: a Site Development Concept Plan and 
Conceptual Landscape Plan for a 27.36 acre tract of land zoned "PI" Planned 
Industrial District located on the south side of Olive Street Road west of 
Wardenburg.   
 
Dear Planning Commission: 
 
Stock & Associates has submitted, on behalf of Spirit Valley Development, 
LLC, a Site Development Concept Plan and Conceptual Landscape Plan for 
the above referenced project. The Department of Planning and Public Works 
has reviewed this request and submits the following report.  
 
BACKGROUND 

On December 3, 2007, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2413 
which changed the zoning from “NU” Non Urban District to “PI” Planned 
Industrial District.  
 

SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 

The request is for seven lots that will be individually developed as Site 
Development Section Plans.  The proposed development will include one 
new access onto Olive Street Road and will also connect to the existing 
street stub located in the first phase of Spirit Valley Business Park.  The 
proposed lots range in size from 2.7 acres to slightly over 4.7 acres.   
 

VII. B. 
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As required by the City of Chesterfield Tree Preservation and Landscape 
Requirements, a Conceptual Landscape Plan has also been submitted to 
show the proposed landscaping along all collector and arterial roadways.  
The Conceptual Landscape Plan includes 25 trees (9 deciduous, 9 
ornamental, and 7 evergreen), 53 large shrubs, and 18 small shrubs.  The 
landscaping is proposed to be located between the utility easement and the 
sidewalk along Olive Street Road.  
 
The SDCP includes the location for one permanent, free-standing 
subdivision monument sign.  The sign is proposed on the west side of the 
internal roadway along Olive Street Road.  Proposed landscaping for the 
sign, as required by the City of Chesterfield Zoning Ordinance, is shown on 
the Conceptual Landscape Plan. 
 
A Conceptual Lighting Plan depicting lighting along collectors and arterials 
was not required for this project as St. Louis County is not requiring street 
lighting along Olive Street Road.    
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 

The submittal was reviewed and is in compliance with all City of 
Chesterfield ordinances. The Department of Planning and Public Works 
requests action on the Site Development Concept Plan.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,     
 

 
Justin Wyse, AICP 
Project Planner  
 
 
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Department of Public Works  
 
 
Attachments: 
Site Development Concept Plan 
Conceptual Landscape Plan 
 
 














